
 

Warrington Township Historic Commission 

Meeting Minutes – March 13, 2017 

Attendance 

Commission Members:  Connie Ace - Chair, Harry Lukens, David Sharp, Shu-I Tu 

Guests:  Warrington Township Supervisor, Fred Gaines - Liaison 
                Warrington Historical Society, Mary Doyle Roth - President, Kathy Newcomb,  

Donna Sempowski 
Call to Meeting at 7:42 PM by Commission Chair 

Meeting Minutes 

 At the request of Chair, Mr. Fred Gaines, Township Liaison, updated meeting attendees on the 

smooth progress of Warrington Comprehensive Plan review.  No big surprise is expected. 

 Attending Commission members approved quorum meeting notes of February 13, 2017.  

 General Business and Action Items 

o As WHC representative, Harry Lukens attended Mar. 8 meeting of Township Open Space 

Committee (OSC).  Harry reported that no new action item was developed.  However, OSC is 

planning to have a public outing on significant trees in Warrington on April 22.  Possibility of 

having a booth to promote WHS pen-project was explored.   

o There was no definitive development on the fate of Historic property at 2436 Street Road.   

o Chair circulated current photos of identified Historic Sites submitted by WHC and WHS 

members.    A complete update of the file should be available soon.   

 New Business 

o Geerling property:  Chair informed meeting attendees that BOS has set preserving the 

historic structures as a condition for the property development. 

o Pileggi property:  The development plan did not include provisions to fix and/or preserve old 

structures.  Mr. Gaines mentioned that perhaps certain tax incentives may be explored to 

encourage developers to preserve historic interests. 

o Chair encouraged the participation of April 22 Warrington Cares Fundraiser activities. 

o Mail: Received Mercer Museum institution pass that may be signed out from Chair. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM. 

                                                               Next Meeting April 10, 2017, 7:00pm 

Shu-I Tu 

Warrington Historic Commission Secretary 


